
NOTICE OF COUNTY’S INTENTION TO RECEIVE BIDS 

FOR SAND TRANSPORTATION SERVICES  

Sealed proposals addressed to the Unit Road System Administrator of Angelina 

County, Texas, will be received at the office of James McMullen, Road Administrator 

of Angelina County, Texas, 606 E. Lufkin Ave., Ste. 203, Lufkin, Texas, or mailed to 

P.O. Box 908; ATTN: Tracey Groce; Lufkin, TX  75902, until 12:00 P.M. on the 29th 

day of August, 2025. Bids will be opened in the Office Suite of the Angelina County 

Road Administrator at 10:00 a.m. on September 3, 2025 for review and tabulated for 

the purchase of the following items in accordance with the specifications now on file 

in the office of the County Commissioners, to-wit: 

Transportation services, to occur within Angelina County, Texas, for sand to produce 

oil-top roads for Angelina County Road & Bridge for a one-year period.  The bid shall 

include loading costs and be based on a price per yard.   

Bids will be awarded at the regular Commissioners Court meeting at 10:00 A.M. on 

the 23rd day of September, 2025.  The meeting will be held in the Angelina County 

Commissioners Courtroom, which is located in the Angelina County Courthouse 

Annex, at 211 E. Shepherd Ave., Lufkin, Texas. 

Such competitive bids will at said time be read before the Commissioners Court and 

a contract or contracts for the purchase of such services shall be let at that time, or 

any time thereafter.  The Commissioners Court has determined to acquire such 

services in accordance with the provisions of the Public Property Finance Act, 

Chapter 271 of Local Government Code.  Bidders are advised that the Public 

Property Finance Act authorizes the governing body of the County to enter into such 

contracts on such terms and conditions that are deemed appropriate by the governing 

body.  Any bidder selected will be required to enter into contracts approved by the 

Commissioners Court to evidence this obligation. 

All prices must utilize unit pricing (price per yard) and must be stated in both script 

and figures.  In case of ambiguity or lack of clarity in stating the price in the bids, the 

County reserves the right to consider the most advantageous construction thereof or 

reject the bid.  All bids must be submitted on the form provided and must specify the 

delivery time required on the items included therein. 

The County reserves the right to reject any and all bids and further reserves the right 

to waive and disregard any irregularity or informality in the bids or bidding process 

and to award the contract to the bidder who, in the opinion of the Commissioners 

Court, offers the proposal to the best interest of the County, and to waive formalities. 

Additional Information may be obtained from the county’s website, located at 

www.angelinacounty.net, or by contacting Tracey Groce, Unit Road System Office 

Manager, at the following email address: tgroce@angelinacounty.net   


